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February 4, 2021 

 

Bruce Bowler, Chairman, called the Meeting of the Souhegan Regional Landfill District to order at 6:07 P.M.  

Because of Covid 19 restrictions, the meeting was held via Zoom. Members attending were Eddie Arnold, Joan 

Cudworth, Dan Veilleux, Frank Powers, Jack Esposito, & Eric Hahn.   Also attending were Dennis Slocomb & 

Debra Quinlan. 

 

CITIZENS FORUM – N/A 

 

MINUTES OF JANUARY 7, 2021 –Eddie made a motion to accept the minutes and Dan seconded. Roll 

call vote: Bruce: yes, Dan: yes, Eddie: yes, Eric: yes, Frank: yes, Joanie: yes. 

 

UPDATE BY TOWN  

AMHERST –Eric asked at what pressure the milk jug container would be considered full and he 

was given some guidelines by Joanie & Dennis. 

BROOKLINE – Eddie mentioned that the cardboard trailer is operating well right now but is still 

having intermittent problems. 

HOLLIS –Frank reported that he is working on a flyer to try to generate enthusiasm for recycling. 

MONT VERNON – Jack was not in attendance at this point. 

 

RECYCLING UPDATE  

Dennis mentioned that Northeast Packaging has become difficult to work with so he has been 

bringing material to Office Paper.  He did not have any February prices yet. 

 

SLOCOMB REPORT/ EQUIPMENT UPDATE 

USED COMPACTOR – Dennis reported that, he had taken a look at the compactor and thinks 

that it is in very good condition.  He needs to finish taking measurements to make sure that it will 

fit. 

 

OLD BUSINESS  

HOLLIS CAN CONTAINER SAFETY MEASURES – Nothing new to report. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 SRLD MISSION STATEMENT – Joanie mentioned that she thinks that the SRLD should create 

a mission statement.  Eric volunteered to help come up with appropriate wording. 

 

 STATE OF THE STATE – Dan mentioned that the state has been talking more about 

composting.  Eddie asked Dan if he would be willing to work with other reps to find ways to use 

crushed glass. 

 

 BROOKLINE SCHEDULING – Dennis mentioned that he has been having issues lately with 

Brookline scheduling.  Eddie said that Mike is aware of the problem and will be working with the 



new attendant.  Joanie offered to coordinate training. 

 

NEXT MEETING – The next regularly scheduled meeting will be March 4th at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom.  

 

Frank made a motion to adjourn & Joanie seconded.  Roll call vote: Bruce: yes, Dan: yes, Eddie: yes, 

Eric: yes, Frank: yes, Jack: yes, Joanie: yes.  Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 Debra Quinlan 
Debra Quinlan 

SRLD Administrative Assistant 


